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 Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School 

 
Cnr Waratah & Keenan Street, Mona Vale  NSW  2103 

T:  (02) 9999 3264 
W:  www.shmvdbb.catholic.edu.au        E:  shmv@dbb.catholic.edu.au 

  
 

Term 1 Week 11  - 12 April 
 

Term 1 Core Value: Respect 
School Rule:  Respect yourself, others and the environment 
Expectation of Behaviour:  Maintain technology responsibly 

 
 
Dear Parents  

Our school improvement plans for 2018 include developing a Culture of Thinking in our 
school. Not only do we want students to know the content being delivered we want 
students to be able to think about certain topics, or ideas for themselves. To do so we 
provide a structure for their thinking to develop. We do this in various ways and one way 
parents can support this work in the holidays is through asking questions of their children 
to develop deeper understanding of events. After a holiday outing parents could ask 
their child to complete the question stem “I used to think ….but now I think…. “. 

Not only does this activity help a child reflect on the event or their learning from the activity but is also helps 
consolidate when they explain how and why their thinking has changed.  

Thank you to the Football team managers, coaches and teachers who assisted at the Year 3/4 Gala day yesterday. 
It was a great venue at Manly Warringah Football club at Cromer, with some children playing on the synthetic 
grass main field with grandstand. Special thanks to Mrs Steph Munro who organised the two Gala days with over 
1000 students from Northern Beaches Catholic schools. Years 5 and Year 6 will play on Thursday. 

As part of our regular WHS procedures the school completed a successful lockdown 
on Monday. These drills are co-ordinated, timed and evaluated each term to ensure 
the safety of students, teachers and visitors who may be on site in the event of an 
emergency. 

All staff also attended a compulsory CPR 2 hour session after school on Tuesday.  Anaphalaxysis training, CPR, 
asthma training and child protection are all compulsory sessions for staff at Sacred Heart, Mona Vale. 

Children are expected to return in winter uniform after the school holidays. The weather has been exceptionally 
unseasonal, we have just experienced the hottest day in April on record. Therefore there will be a two week 
changeover period to the winter uniform. Children may wear one uniform only- the Summer or Winter uniform 
for two weeks. Parents are asked not to dress their children in part winter and part summer uniform, one or the 
other please.  

Due to the updating of the classroom furniture in Year 6 last year, we 
have spare furniture. We are pleased that Cowan and Lewis, our uniform 
supplier, have sponsored a container to take our spare desks to a school 
in Fiji. These desks along with some culled books from our library will be 
collected in the holidays.  

Thankyou to our parents for raising funds to re stock our Toy Shed. The 
new equipment will be placed in the shed for term 2. It will include 
Indigenous outdoor mats, buckets, scoops and sieves, trucks and diggers, 
tree blocks and foam balls. 

 

http://www.shmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:shmv@dbb.catholic.edu.au
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://s-media-cache-ak0.pinimg.com/originals/57/bb/b2/57bbb23410cc0db5fe81569975c31225.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.pinterest.co.uk/pin/197595502379989530/&docid=2v7uIbVLo58jCM&tbnid=ngtOxbzvJB1JPM:&vet=12ahUKEwi2ndOjv7HaAhUEOrwKHfUDCFc4yAEQMyhNME16BAgAEE4..i&w=450&h=521&itg=1&safe=strict&bih=964&biw=1920&q=children thinking&ved=2ahUKEwi2ndOjv7HaAhUEOrwKHfUDCFc4yAEQMyhNME16BAgAEE4&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjflb27wrHaAhVIVLwKHRnjAOkQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http://www.cov-elect.com/index.php/2015-06-16-18-37-52/electrical-safety-children&psig=AOvVaw3B7XlQulBjt6bxXHS9Eq9C&ust=1523511803649776
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjqsOuhybHaAhXJl5QKHYT6Dm4QjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http://fijikindeproject.com/classroom/vision/&psig=AOvVaw1a6eaomGl7zcDVoVv-dI7f&ust=1523513745510305
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Just a reminder to parents that our Mother’s Day celebration will be held in 
Week 2 on Wednesday 9 May. The band will entertain our Mums whilst 
breakfast is being  served, followed by open classrooms , the raffle and a 
beautiful Mass. After Mass in the church our school choir will present two 
items for your enjoyment. Don't forget to order breakfast and gifts through 
Qkr.  

Kind regards 
 
Mrs Suellen Garey 
PRINCIPAL 
 

Like and follow us at: facebook.com/sacredheartmonavale  
Like and follow us at: twitter.com/SHMV16 
 
 

Religious News 
 
Kinder Family Mass 
Last Saturday evening many families from Kindergarten joyfully participated in the Saturday evening mass. Thank 
you to those involved in organising the barbeque setup and clean up after mass. 

 
Dates to Remember 
Mother’s Day Mass Wednesday 9 May at 9:15am Sacred heart Church. 
 
Prayers 
Please keep in your prayers Mick P, Paul C (parents) and their families. 
Both are undergoing specialist medical care.  
Please keep in your prayers the Driver Family. Addison, Jarvis & Zahli’s grandfather (Alan) 
died suddenly last week. 
 
If you have any Good News or if you need our prayers, please see me at school, contact me by phone. 
 
Chris McBryde - Religious Education Coordinator 
 
PARISH WEEKLY BULLETIN can be found here 
 
 

Happy Birthday 
 
Happy Birthday from all at Sacred Heart to the following students who are celebrating their 
birthday this week: 
 
Celeste A,  Patrick B,   Jade H,  Greta H,  Daniel S, Jesse H  
Ella M, Orlando S,   InThi Kim S, 
 

Winter Uniforms 
 

 
Cowan and Lewis were on site this morning and hope their availability was useful to you in 
ordering your child’s winter uniform.  If your child has summer or winter uniform items that are 
in good condition and no longer required, we would ask you to consider donating them to our 
2nd hand uniform shop.  Items can be dropped off to the office and our uniform shop volunteers 
will be able to sort and sell. 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/SacredHeartMonaVale/?fref=ts
https://twitter.com/SHMV16
http://www.pittwaterparish.org/stop-press
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=NWmWfNe3hnrz2M&tbnid=QOJqXLb0a8T2jM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.clipartbest.com/belated-birthday-clipart&ei=XffOU_jfEou4uAT0-oLQAg&bvm=bv.71667212,d.c2E&psig=AFQjCNH4E9kMLAkXYTfyLFlFZwpyFP97rQ&ust=1406159049100954
http://www.cowanlewis.com.au/files/APSSum.png
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Mater Maria Performance at School 
 
On Monday 9 April, SHMV primary students really enjoyed watching Mater Maria senior students perform a play 
to discourage bullying. The students from Mater Maria taught the different types of bullying, which are verbal 
bullying, physical bullying, social bullying and cyber bullying.  
 
The play demonstrated that asking for help is not dobbing. The play reiterated that you don’t have to be friends 
with everyone but you do need to treat everyone with respect and be kind to all. The play also strongly showed 
how empowering it can be to stand up to people who bully others.   
 
We are very thankful to Michael Rulli (Senior Drama teacher) for accompanying the students and organising this 
valuable experience.  
 
 

 
 
 
Caitlin Remeeus 
ACTING ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
 
 
 
 

Band and Choir News 
 

A warm congratulations to all our Training Band, Concert Band and Choir 
members.  This term has been a most enjoyable one, and your progress has been 
quite amazing.  Please keep up the good work, continue to practice especially over 
the next few weeks and, most of all, have an enjoyable break.  I look forward to 
seeing you all next term. 

Clare McFadden, Band Director 

 

 

Kiss & Drop Morning Volunteers 
 

The morning Kiss and Drop Zone ensures that students arrive to school safely. We could not do this without our 
wonderful volunteers. If you would like to be added to the Kiss and Drop Roster please email Rebecca Molinaro at 
becmolinaro@outlook.com 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday 

  11 April 12 April 13 April 

  Tatiana N Amber L Karissa M 

30 April 1 May 2 May 3 May 4 May 

Rebecca M Georgina D Tatiana N Jasmine R Eloise C 

 

mailto:becmolinaro@outlook.com
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Canteen News 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER (start 9.30am - finish 1.45pm) 

Mon 30 Apr Georgie G, Christine H 

Thu 3 May Gwen S, Kim L, Mary R 

Fri 4 May Angela S, Vanessa S, Kate W 

 

Help needed:  Friday 13th April 11am-1.30pm please contact Marie. 

 

Lunch orders: The canteen has been given incorrect containers(650ml instead of 500ml) for serving large 

butter chicken, pasta and Nachos for lunch orders. We have had a few children coming to the window 

questioning their portion sizes as it is in a much bigger container. We would like to assure you they are 

indeed getting the correct portion size and this is a short term issue that will be resolved once the left over 

containers are used. 

 

The term 2 roster will be sent home this week. Please read and note down your rostered day. If you are 

unable to make your canteen day or need to swap we ask kindly that you either find a replacement or 

swap with another volunteer.  

 

A big thank you to all our term 1 volunteers, your time and support is much appreciated. 

 

We would like to wish all families at Sacred Heart a wonderful holiday break! We look forward to 

catching up with you in term 2. 

 

Kay and Marie 
 

 
      
 

Kay & Marie – Canteen Coordinators 
Please feel free to contact us via email at:  sshmv.canteen@dbb.catholic.edu.au 
 
 

Sport News 
 
NSWPSSA State Championships 

Congratulations to 
Ruby D who placed 15th 

in the State in the 8yrs 
50m Freestyle 
Swimming held at 
Homebush.  A 
wonderful effort, Ruby! 

 

Congratulations also to Macee R, who placed 6th in the 
State in Diving.  We understand Macee has only  been 
diving for one term, so an incredible result. Well done! 

We are very proud of both girls. 
 
Cross Country 
Congratulations to the students who have made it through to the Northern Beaches Catholic Schools Cross 
Country Trials, to be held at Warringah Rugby Park (Rat Park) on Wednesday 9 May 2018.  

Stephanie Munro – Sports Co-Ordinator 

Term 1 2018 Roster 

mailto:sshmv.canteen@dbb.catholic.edu.au
https://www.shmvdbb.catholic.edu.au/_uploads/ppage/files/Canteen%20term%201%20roster%202018.pdf
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The Hub News 
 
Mothers Day 

Mother’s Day is fast approaching. If you would like to help out at the Breakfast, please fill out the slip attached.  

We are very excited to have our Gift Stall again this year and we have lots of gifts for your children to choose 
from. Please complete your purchases on QKR. Need to buy extra gifts? No problems. We have plenty.   

Breakfast and Gift orders orders will close at 3pm on Monday 7 May. 

The stall will be held on Tuesday 8th and Wednesday 9th May. If you would like to help please contact the Hub 
admin@shmvparents.com This is always a favourite for us Mums. It’s very sweet watching the children choose 
their gifts.  
 
 
  

mailto:admin@shmvparents.com
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NOTE: Food and Gift Orders close on-line via QKR at 3pm Monday 7 May 2018. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Annual HUB Gala Event and Art Auction 

Save the date for our annual Hub Gala Event and Art Auction. 
 
Calling for volunteers to help organise this event. If you would like to help, please contact the Hub 
admin@shmvparents.com.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:admin@shmvparents.com.au
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2nd Hand Uniform Shop 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
What a busy term we’ve had.  We wish you all a very happy and restful holiday. 
 
Amanda Lewis / Grant Howard  
(Co-Presidents) 
Email:  sacredhearthub@gmail.com   
Website:  www.shmvparents.com 
 
 

Mandarin Classes 
 

             Lotus Mandarin  IBN ID: 659 
SHMV Mandarin Class 2018 Term 2 enrolment - SHMV 

Term 2 starts 3rd May – 28th June (9 weeks)         Thursday 3:00 pm – 5:00 pm 

Classroom Location:  Room 11 (under the walkway across from the main entrance) 

Fees: $250 (incl. all materials) for the term. Siblings & children of SHMV staff receive 30% discount.  
Lotus Mandarin banking details: 
Account Name: Lotus Chinese Community Language School Inc. 
BSB: 062205    Account No: 10407358 (Please use student’s name as your EFT payment reference). 
Please pay your enrolment fee by 30th April 2018 

About Lotus Mandarin program: 
Lotus Mandarin (Lotus Chinese Community Language School Inc. IBN ID: 659) is an approved community language 
school through NSW Department of Education’s CLSP Program.  Lotus Mandarin program is delivered in an 
interactive and fun way, engaging our students with topics and themes that captivate them. Students learn 
listening, speaking, reading and writing Mandarin through fun activities such as singing, drama performance and 
interactive learning programs on smartboard. Lotus Mandarin’s culture components include: 

 Chinese calligraphy, ink painting, tea culture, martial arts and crafts; 

 Appreciation of classical Chinese poetry and music; 

 General knowledge of Chinese traditions and customs, etc. 

 
 
 

If you can spare 20 minutes once a 
week before or after school and 
would like to join the team please 
contact us. 
admin@shmvparents.com 

mailto:sacredhearthub@gmail.com
http://www.shmvparents.com/
mailto:admin@shmvparents.com
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Above left: our student won prize in National Chinese Eisteddfod.   Above right: Lotus Mandarin students receive 
certificates issued by NSW Department of Education’s CLSP at end of each year. 

  Opportunity and recognition: 

 Our outstanding students have opportunity to be nominated for Minister’s Award; 

 Students of Lotus Mandarin will receive Certificates issued by NSW Community Languages Schools Board 
if they attend four terms (80% plus attendance) of Mandarin classes during the year; 

 Compete in National Chinese Eisteddfod around May each year. 
     
 Pictures below clockwise: Lotus Mandarin’s fun activities – Making Chinese dumplings; Chinese tea appreciation;       
 Students learning Chinese calligraphy; Students performing drama play. 
 

 
 
About founder of Lotus Mandarin: 

Mrs. Jing Gandy had been lecturing Economics in Liaoning University of 
Technology for 5 years in China and received ‘Excellent Young Lecturer’ Award 
from the university in 1995. She migrated to Australia in 1998. In year 2000, 
she completed a postgraduate degree in Accounting at Macquarie University 
and CPA Program afterwards. She worked as an accountant until 2010 when 
she had her daughter, Priya.  From 2013 to 2016, she studied Visual Arts at 
Sydney College of Arts, The University of Sydney. In 2015, she completed 
Certificate in Language Teaching course with High Distinction through The 
University of Sydney. She is also a volunteer Ethics teacher at Mona Vale 
Public School. She has great passion for teaching and love teaching Chinese 
language and culture to children and young people. 
 

 
For more information and enrolment, please email Mrs. Jing Gandy at jing@ding.id.au or call on 0425 203 353.                                                                                                     

mailto:jing@ding.id.au

